MINUTES OF GREENVILLE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING, December 10, 1996.

The regular monthly meeting of the Greenville Town Council was called to order by President Janet Riggs at 7:30 p.m. with all Councilmembers present and the Clerk Treasurer.

Utility personnel Gary Getrost and Janice Gibson was also present.

On call of the roll the Council dispensed with the reading of the November meetings, with copies of the minutes available for distribution. After review of the minutes the Council voted to accept the minutes as read. (5-0).

Councilmember Ted Miller apprised the Council that a survey of the Owen's property located between Greenville-Georgetown Road and Harrison Street would cost approximately \$500-\$800. Council approved (5-0) to have the property in question surveyed.

Rick Morgan - Floyds Knobs Water Co. gave the Council an overview of Floyds Knobs associationwith Indiana-American Water Co. He stated Floyds Knobs is looking into an agreement with Indiana-American for possible hook-up during 1997-1998. Council set for 12/23/96 for a meeting to discuss an agreement with Floyds Knobs/Indiana American.

Mark Geller (Fifer Law Office) advised the Council that SEICO's demand for \$54,000 was countered by Fifer Law Office with a \$7,500 proposal and their office had not received a reply.

President Riggs questioned Mark as to the status of the Hydrant Rental ordinance. Mark stated they needed more information to prepare such ordinance. Copies of past information pertaining to Hydrant Rental would be provided.

Council reviewed proposals submitted for snow removal. keith Dempster advised the Council of his proposal and operation in removing snow/ice. Councilmember Ted Miller questioned Mr. Dempster if he had the number of people to do the job. Dempster stated he believed he had sufficient manpower. Council stated they would review all proposals and issue a Purchase Order for the work to be done.

Council reviewed the Agreement with the Fire Board/Town. After some question the Council turned the Agreement over to attorney Mark Geller for review and recommendation.

Gary Getrost apprised the Council of the work of Cristiani Construction at the Borden Road project. He also apprised the Council on costs of relocating water line at this location. Councilmember Ted Miller stated he would prusue possible rebates from the state to offset the utility's expenses.

Gary stated he would contact Mr. Hunt (Property owner along u.S. 150) for an easement for water line relocation. Council approved (5-0) to make Mr. Hunt an offer for an easement should there need be.

Council approved claims for the Town/Utility.(5-0).

Gary notified the Council that Utility employee Janice Gibson would be on a Medical Leave of Absence effective December 13, 1996. Janice's salary while on leave will be determined by the coverage provided by the Insurance company.

MINUTES OF GREENVILLE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING, December 10, 1996 (Cont'd).

Council approved (5-0) the salary ordinance for Town elected officials and Utility employees (paid from Town funds) for 1997.

No further business coming before the Council Gerry Burkhart motioned for adjournment, seconded by Mike Receveur.

Manet Riggs, Council President

ATTEST: